

## Afghanistan - Researched and compiled by the Refugee Documentation Centre of Ireland on Wednesday 1 May 2019

## Information on the current security situation

A report issued in May 2019 by *Reuters* states that:

"...combat had intensified across Afghanistan in recent weeks and hundreds of Afghan troops and civilians have been killed" (Reuters (1 May 2019) *U.S. military stops tracking key metric on Afghan war as situation deteriorates*).

In April 2019 the *United Nations Assistance Mission in Afghanistan* states that:

"In the first quarter of 2019, the UN Assistance Mission in Afghanistan (UNAMA) continued to document high levels of harm to civilians from the armed conflict" (United Nations Assistance Mission in Afghanistan (24 April 2019) *Quarterly Report on the Protection of Civilians in Armed Conflict: 1 January to 31 March 2019*, p.1).

BBC News in April 2019 points out that:

"Intense fighting is still going on all over the country..." (BBC News (3 April 2019) Will talks with the Taliban bring peace or chaos?, p.1).

In February 2019 the *United States Security Council* states that:

"The security situation remained volatile, with a consistently high number of security Incidents" (United States Security Council (28 February 2019) *The situation in Afghanistan and its implications for international peace and security: Report of the Secretary-General (February 2019)*, p.6).

A report issued in February 2019 by the *United Nations Assistance Mission in Afghanistan* points out that:

"The armed conflict in Afghanistan continued to harm civilians at unacceptably high levels in 2018, with overall civilian deaths, including child deaths, reaching record high levels" (United Nations Assistance Mission in Afghanistan (24 February 2019) Afghanistan: Protection Of Civilians In Armed Conflict: Annual Report 2018, p.5).

A publication released in February 2019 by the *European Council on Refugees and Exiles* states that:

"Ongoing conflict, the worst drought in decades, and deepening poverty have all contributed to a deteriorating humanitarian situation in Afghanistan" (European Council on Refugees and Exiles (22 February 2019) *No Reason for Returns to Afghanistan*,p.2).

In February 2019 the *Norwegian Refugee Council* states in a report that:

"Afghans continue to be attacked, abused, displaced and refused their rights. Almost two-thirds of the population - 17 million people - live in areas directly affected by

conflict" (Norwegian Refugee Council (13 February 2019) *Afghanistan: Record numbers of casualties amid peace talks*).

## References

BBC News (3 April 2019) Will talks with the Taliban bring peace or chaos? <a href="https://www.bbc.com/news/world-asia-47733079">https://www.bbc.com/news/world-asia-47733079</a>

Accessed Wednesday 1 May 2019

European Council on Refugees and Exiles (22 February 2019) No Reason for Returns to Afghanistan

http://www.ein.org.uk/members/country-report/no-reason-returns-afghanistan

This is a subscription database

Accessed Wednesday 1 May 2019

Norwegian Refugee Council (13 February 2019) Afghanistan: Record numbers of casualties amid peace talks

https://reliefweb.int/report/afghanistan/afghanistan-record-numbers-casualties-amid-peace-talks

Accessed Wednesday 1 May 2019

Reuters (1 May 2019) U.S. military stops tracking key metric on Afghan war as situation deteriorates

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-afghanistan-military/u-s-military-stops-tracking-key-metric-on-afghan-war-as-situation-deteriorates-idUSKCN1S734C Accessed Wednesday 1 May 2019

United Nations Assistance Mission in Afghanistan (24 April 2019) *Quarterly Report on the Protection of Civilians in Armed Conflict: 1 January to 31 March 2019* <a href="http://www.ein.org.uk/print/members/country-report/quarterly-report-protection-civilians-armed-conflict-1-january-31-march-2019">http://www.ein.org.uk/print/members/country-report/quarterly-report-protection-civilians-armed-conflict-1-january-31-march-2019</a>

This is a subscription database Accessed Wednesday 1 May 2019

United Nations Assistance Mission in Afghanistan (24 February 2019) *Afghanistan: Protection Of Civilians In Armed Conflict: Annual Report 2018* 

http://www.ein.org.uk/print/members/country-report/afghanistan-protection-civilians-armed-conflict-annual-report-2018

This is a subscription database

Accessed Wednesday 1 May 2019

United States Security Council (28 February 2019) The situation in Afghanistan and its implications for international peace and security: Report of the Secretary-General (February 2019)

http://www.ein.org.uk/print/members/country-report/situation-afghanistan-and-its-implications-international-peace-and-securit-22

This is a subscription database

Accessed Wednesday 1 May 2019

This response was prepared after researching publicly accessible information currently available to the Refugee Documentation Centre within time constraints. This response is not and does not purport to be conclusive as to the merit of any particular claim to refugee status or asylum. Please read in full all documents referred to.

## **Sources Consulted**

Amnesty International **BBC News/Monitoring Electronic Immigration Network** European Country of Origin Information Network Freedom House Google Human Rights Watch Immigration and Refugee Board of Canada Internal Displacement Monitoring Centre International Crisis Group **IRIN News Lexis Nexis** Minority Rights Group International Online Newspapers Refugee Documentation Centre E-Library Refugee Documentation Centre Query Database Reliefweb Reuters United Kingdom Home Office United States Department of State **UNHCR Refworld**